York & District Table Tennis Association

Minutes of General Meeting

10/09/2018 at York Railway Institute

Present: Charles Allenby, David Atkinson, Matt Ayres, Anne Barnard, Mike Belton, Howard Broadbent, Richard Crowther, John Eastwood, Tony Fairburn, John Farmery, Aaron Graham, Dave Quinlan, Michal Slezak, Jo Suchecki Peter Thompson, Ed Wardman, Jon Wooldridge.
Richard Crowther chaired the meeting in Tim’s absence.

1. Apologies for absence

Adrian Church, Graham Hatfield, Dave Norville, Tim Smith.
Shiyi Ling was not represented at the meeting.
2. Minutes of August 2018 General Meeting and matters arising
· The minutes were read and accepted.
· Sally Russell has asked to be dropped from any committees she is a member of. No reply from Terry Botting.
· Fines letter sent to Adrian Church for South Bank’s non-attendance at August GM. Richard Crowther to check if this has been paid.

3. Officers' reports

3.1 Chair, Development Officer, Child Protection Officer (Tim Smith)
· Tim was not at meeting but sent the following: “Looking forward to a new season as chair and that in terms of coaching it is a shame that we haven't  been able to continue at Manor, but we have made a link with All Saints and are hoping get to support TT there.”
· Coaching resumed at Millthorpe on Friday 7th. Sessions also held during the Summer on Saturday mornings at RI, organised by Dave Smith and Dave Lobley.

· Bagshaw Trophy: Organised by Ryan Hood this year and starts tonight.
3.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)
· John formulated fixtures, checked by David Atkinson and Dave Quinlan. Dave published them on website.
· John produced Venues/Fixtures Sheet and Team Contact Sheet and sent to team contacts and Club Secretaries.

· University fixtures in weeks 1 and 2 and others that fall outside term times have been rearranged.

· All players must register with TTE and pay their fees before they play in a match.

3.3  Treasurer (Richard Crowther)

· Richard reported on the state of the accounts: Current £1727.55, Deposit £4666.30.
· Yorkshire fees paid.

3.4 Match Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

· Thanks to Club Secretaries for submitting their Grading Lists on time. The Match Committee looked at them and raised a few minor concerns. These will be discussed at the Management Committee Meeting immediately after this meeting. The lists will be published on the website this week.

· Please ensure that your team captains send their scorecards promptly.

· If matches need to be postponed please inform the Match Secretary immediately and fix a new date as soon as possible. Please be aware that there are not as many free weeks this season.

3.5  Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
· Shepherd / Machell: David will be asking Club Secretaries for entries in October, and asked for them to ask their teams in advance if they will be entering. It will be more difficult fitting matched in this season as there are fewer free weeks and more University matches rearranged.
3.6  Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
· There is a Yorkshire meeting this week and Peter will attend.

· Peter will request the annual £50 coaching grant.

3.7  Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
· Five teams have been entered into the Yorkshire Veterans’ League. A meeting for players in teams in Divisions 2 and 3 was held immediately before this meeting.

4. How to attract more girls, women and juniors into the sport
Wigginton & Haxby have attracted a lot of junior and female players to their club. Tony Fairburn explained that they have done this mainly through their website and Facebook page. The York Association should maybe look to appoint a “Publicity Officer” to update the Facebook page regularly and to increase awareness of coaching at Millthorpe. We could also look to introducing a junior league (2-a-side), initially involving W&H, Shiyi Ling and Millthorpe.    
5. Tournaments Secretary vacancy
· Richard Crowther volunteered to collate entries.

· John Farmery will ask Mick Wilcockson for the spreadsheets that he produces for the draw.

· Russ Barton would like to get involved and Richard will involve him in the running of the York 1-star Open in November.

· We are still looking for someone to run the control desk so could Club Secretaries ask their members if they would be interested.

6. Review of Rules 6.3 and 6.4 (grading and nominations)
· At the AGM Dave Smith asked for a review of these rules but we are not sure what he had in mind regarding the scope and aims of the review. John will contact him.
· The meeting agreed that mistakes had been made when reviewing grading lists in the past (missing changes that should have been made and not giving clubs enough notice of changes). It was decided that the grading lists should be reviewed during the first few weeks of the season because there are many new players. There will be a review half way through the season, but any obvious anomalies that come to light outside of these times should be flagged up. Clubs also have a responsibility to self-police their grading lists.
· At the August GM Dave Smith said that he had looked at the rules on the York TT365 website in February 2018 and the explanation for rules 6.3 and 6.4 was missing. This was added to the website in June 2016 by John F. It is impossible to know why Dave did not see the up-to-date rules at that time but it may be that the old version was in his web history and was shown instead of the up-to-date version due to his device to not being connected to the internet at the time, or there was a temporary fault with the website (reverted back to the old version).

7. Distribution of scorecards and balls to Club Secretaries
Scorecards (Winter League and Shepherd/Machell) and balls were distributed to clubs at the meeting.
8. Any other business

· Tony Fairburn suggested that the Association should look to ways of equalising the number of teams in the divisions. A discussion took place with arguments for and against. This will be added to the Management Committee Meeting agenda.
· Tony Fairburn felt that it was unfair that Clarence G in Division 3 is the same team that finished bottom of Division 3 last season, having replaced a Division 3 team from Clarence that was disbanded because the players moved to other clubs. He questioned the concept that “teams belong to clubs”. This will be added to the Management Committee Meeting agenda.

· Awards Evening: Friday 17th May 2019 at City Hospital SC.
John Farmery (General Secretary)
